# Abacus Primary School Newsletter 382 16/10/2020

Home School Communication

We are all still getting used to the new systems which we have had to introduce due to the current restrictions.

The welfare and safety of our staff, pupils and school community must always remain our priority. In order to ensure the safety of staff members, staff will be

staying inside classrooms at drop offs and pick ups. Thank you to those of you that are helping us to stay safe by respecting social distancing whilst on the school site and staying back from classroom doors at the beginning and end of the day- we really appreciate this. Please continue to use the school text system to make class staff aware of any concerns/issues that you might have or call the school office on 01268 571018, who will pass on any urgent messages. In the event of a bubble closure class emails will be used as a method of communication. If your preferred communication style is through email then please send one via our school office email on admin@abacus.essex.sch.uk.

It's lovely to hear how well the family consultation phone calls are going, these will continue until the end of November 2020.

I am delighted to share with you some exciting news. Sofie Head was born on Tuesday, I am sure you will join me in congratulating Mr and Mrs Head on their new arrival.





Next week we will be on WEEK 2 of our new menu



A charity that we would like to support as a school this term is our local food bank. This has remained open throughout the whole of 2020, with the demand increasing each day across our town to support our local families.

Items can be left in the box in the school entrance or sent in to class with the children. The items will be left for 72 hours, before they are collected to keep in line

with the risk assessment of the Salvation Army. The items which they would be particularly happy to receive would be:

- Baked Beans
- Tinned Meat
- Longlife milk
- Soup
- Tinned Fish
- Biscuits
- Pasta Sauce
- Tinned Vegetables/ tomatoes
- Cereal
- Pasta
- Tinned custard
- Rice

They are also glad to receive donations of soap, toothpaste and women's sanitary products.



Just a reminder that children finish for the half term break on Thursday 22nd October 2020, Friday is an INSET day for staff, who will be in school receiving training.



## Times Table Rock Stars 15/10/20



Silver Class	Purple Class	Gold Class
1st: Ellie-Mae P	1st: Miley M	1st: Michael B
2nd: Cameron K	2nd: Mia W	2nd: Isabelle P
3rd: Keira N	3rd: Alfie G	3rd: Peyton R
White Class	Black Class	Green Class
1st: Ethan D	1st: Erin E	1st: Lena V
2nd: Charlotte N	2nd: Chloe L	2nd: Nikolay Z
3rd: Harley B	3rd: Donovan L	3rd: Jubril R
Lilac Class	Well done to everyone. The top child in each class will be entered into a draw to win a prize at the end of the	
1st: Darcey S		
2nd: Henry J	·	
3rd: Jake Snell	term.	



You will remember that early last academic year Mrs Playle (our Art leader) ran a competition across the school 'Lid to Art' to promote recycling plastic. I am delighted to say that the winning design was created during last term and now takes pride of place in our large hall.

Thank you to everyone that supported our #HelloYellow day last Friday for the Young Minds Charity, we raised £375 as a school which has all been passed on to the charity.



# St\*r of the Week!

Pink Class	Freya D
Blue Class	Sophie H
Red Class	Thomas M
Orange Class	Ava C
Yellow Class	Aila P
Turquoise Class	Anais F
Green Class	Emily O
Lilac Class	Bella H
Black Class	Iyla S
White Class	Ethan D
Gold Class	Ava T
Purple Class	Sonny S
Silver Class	Cameron K



To be part of Wales's largest free science festival. Please follow the link— <a href="https://www.swansea.ac.uk/research/in-the-community/swansea-science-festival/">https://www.swansea.ac.uk/research/in-the-community/swansea-science-festival/</a>

With special guests and a range of shows, talks, workshops and tours, there is something for everyone to enjoy online. Book your place and join in to take your

minds on a journey of discovery. Take part in a dance workshop, hear from a real -life astronaut, explore Swansea University's brand new aquarium and be part of a worldwide online event exploring a famous dream... and lots, lots more.



E-Safety





### What parents & carers need to know about...

Tellonym is a messaging network that allows children to send messages to each other anonymously. Users are encouraged to share their Téllonym link with others through social platforms like Snapchat, Twitter, and Instagram, and wait for friends to reply to questions anonymously. The app is free to download from both the Google Play and Apple Store and is very similar to the Sarahah app that was removed in 2018 due to repeated incidents of online bullying and inappropriate use.

### Online bullying concerns

Like many other anonymous messaging platforms that exist, Tellonym can encourage online bullying behaviour. The security of remaining anonymous means that some users may use the platform to some users may use the platform to send hurful messages or insults to others, knowing that they are unlikely to be caught or face any serious consequences. In 2018, the appreceived national attention for its potential to facilitate cyberbullying.



### Inappropriate content

Anonymous messaging platforms such as Tellonym can also open users up to receiving age-inappropriate or sexually motivated content. Whist the app does offer moderation tools and the ability to filter explicit language, it can be linked to social media can be inked to social meator accounts such as Twitter, instagram, and Snapchat, which means inappropriate messages can also be accompanied by inappropriate visual content.



Users can create a Tellonym account using their email address or mobile number. All profiles created on Tellonym are automatically made public on the account and cannot be the account and cannot be privatised. This means that children can easily be found by other users and can receive anonymous messages directly from others, leaving them susceptible to being exploited by online gromers. online groomers.



### Can impact mental health

Anonymous apps have in the past been linked to causing teenage depression and suicide, as children ask more personal questions and find it hard to manage negative responses. Both Ask.fm and responses. Both Ask. Im and Sarahah received widespread publicity in the past for their role in facilitating harmful behaviour, with the latter eventually banned from the Apple and Google store after a successful petition to have it



#WakeUpWednesday

### Safety Tips



Hey. Wanna Chat???? x

### Talk about the risks

It's important to educate your child about the risks associated with anonymous messaging apps and how other users might use it as a vehicle to send abusive or inappropriate messages. It your child is insistent on using Tellonym, explore it with them and discuss how it works and how they should use it. Always make sure they feel comfortable speaking to you about any concerns they have and that they can come to you'll something upsets or workes them.

### Set language filters to very high

Tellonym allows users to set different language filter levels to help protection children against receiving any spam, offensive messages or being sexually harassed. If your child is using Tellonym, it's a good idea to set these to very high, at which point content will be filtered on 'what may not be appropriate' rather than 'what is presumably not appropriate' if just set to high.

### **Use Custom Word Filter**

Parents can add words to their children's custom word filter to exclude specific topics completely. If messages include that exact word, it gets instantly removed without further notice. This way you can control which messages your child receives. General harsh language is already filtered, so Tellonyn recommends to add words that are connected to inappropriate messages that your child might receive.

### Report tells and block users

if your child receives any inappropriate messages, they can be reported directly to Tellonym on the app. Similarly, Tellonym on the app. Similarly, Tellonym has blocking mechanisms to exclude people you don't want your child to interact with. This removes their ability to see your child's posts and interact with them. Furthermore, you can block senders of individuals tells which will remove their ability to comment on anything further.

### Stick to the age rating

Tellonym requires users to be 17 years of age or older. This reflects the nature of content that is available on the app and what younger children might be exposed to. Children who are under the age limit require an adult to email Tellonym directly confirming they have been provided with permission to use the app.



### Keep personal profile private

When signing up with Tellonym, the profile page allows users to display a picture and enter their name, gender, phone number and email address. It also asks users to create a username. Given that all profiles on Tellonym are public, it's important to talk to your child about protecting their personal information and restricting the details they provide. The use of avatars and using randomly generated usernames are a good way to keep identities hidden.

### Meet our expert

Jonathan Taylor is an online safety, social media and online grooming expert who previously worked as a Covert Internet Investigator with the Metropolitan Police for over 10 years. He has worked extensively with both UK and international schools in delivering training and guidance around the latest online dangers, apps and platforms.







